
KURE BEACH 

SHORE LINE ACCESS AND PARKING COMMITTEE 

NOVEMBER 12, 2013 

The meeting was called to order at 5:10PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Tony Gonsalves, Chair     Priscilla Smith, Secretary        

Jim Smith, Co-Chair     Clifton Beasley           

Mike Bledsoe      Richard Graham II        

Also present:  Steve Pagley, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes from the October Meeting were adopted.              

By motion made, seconded and carried the agenda for the November meeting were adopted.     

There were no persons to address the committee. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1.  TDA This project is still on-going 

2. K Ave sidewalk.  This project should start in November.  The plan is to install the 

drainage, then the curbs and then the sidewalk. 

3. Coral Parking.  This is still on hold pending the completion of the sidewalk. 

4. J & E beach access parking changes.  This is on hold. 

5. Installation of the new signs.  Some have been installed and we are waiting for the rest 

to be installed.  The Beach Protection Committee is also concerned about the missing 

signs.  The Fines for violations cannot be enforced if the signs are not in place. 

6. Parking spaces along Ft. Fisher Blvd.  There is a possibility that Ft. Fisher Blvd will be 

repaved.  We are on hold until we get additional information from DOT. 

7. Volunteer thank you from Council.   This is in limbo. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

a.  New member application.  The Committee, by motion made, seconded and carried 

voted to accept Beth Yaccarino as a new member.  The Committee also voted to increase 

the number of members from five (5) with one (1) Alt, equaling a total of six (6) members 

to six (6) members plus one (1) Alt.  Equaling a total of seven (7). 

b. Cigarette Butts Signage for 24 beach accesses.  Tony will bring to council the request to 

purchase the materials to create 24 Cigarette Butt collection posts.  The cost is $2.00.00 

for 24 posts and a group of volunteers will make the posts. The will give them to Public 

Works for installation on the beach. 

c. Beach Protection merge.  Andy from the Beach Protection Committee has asked for his 

committee and the SLAP Committee to merge into one entity.  There are three members 

who are on both committees.  Many of the projects that SLAP deals with are also 

concerns of the Beach Protection Committee and the members feel it would be beneficial 



to both committees to work together as one.  By motion made, seconded the Committee 

voted to merge with the Beach Protection committee if the Council agrees. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:50PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on January 7th at 

5:00PM at the Town Hall.  The time of the meeting may be changed due to the merger and all 

members will be advised of any changes. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 


